
Dear Parents and Carers

I am writing on behalf of the Governing Board to
share with you that, from January 2025, Mrs Connery
will be reducing her working days from five to three
days a week. Her role as co-head teacher will remain
unchanged and she will remain as an equal partner in
headship with Mr Coyle. As such, she will continue to
be available to parents who wish to meet her, by
appointment, and she will continue to be the school’s
Designated Safeguarding Lead. 

Mrs Connery’s reduced work pattern has been
considered and approved by Governors and should
have minimal impact on the day-to-day running of the
school. We have an amazing team of staff and a
highly effective SLT which has enabled the
Governors to make this decision.

We all hope you are enjoying the school’s festive
events and are looking forward to a well-deserved
Christmas break after a long autumn term. See you
at the Christmas Fair!

Yours Miranda Sawyer
Chair of Governors

Next week Nursery and Reception children will
perform their annual Christmas Nativities for parents,
and we are looking forward to seeing you at these.
On the final week of term, we will also hold our
annual Carol Service which is a personal favourite of
the staff and a chance for our junior children to
perform. Do not forget that the children’s Christmas
lunch will take place on Thursday 19th December,
and we gratefully receive donations of soft drinks
and fruit drinks for use on that day. 

Sat 7th Dec

FOOTBALL MATCH
CANCELLED DUE TO WATER

LOGGED PITCHES
12 Noon - 4pm
Christmas Fair

Tues 10th
Dec

9.15am Years 1 & 2 Nativity
Performance

2pm Years 1 & 2 Nativity
Performance

Wed 11th
Dec 

9.15am EYFS Nursery &
Class 1 Nativity Performance

Thurs 12th
Dec

9.15am EYFS Nursery &
Class 2 Nativity Performance

Mon 16th
Dec

Year 1 & 2 Trip to Ritzy
Cinema

School Choir singing at the
Senior Citizens lunch Corpus

Christi Church Hall

7pm Carol Service - Years 4,
5 & 6

Tues 17th
Dec

Yr 5 & 6 Trip to Tate Britain

Thurs 19th
Dec

Christmas Jumper Day
Christmas Lunch

EYFS, Years 1 & 2 Christmas
Craft morning with parents

Fri 20th
Dece

End of Term - School Closes
at 2pm

Mon 6th Jan
2025

INSET DAY
School Closed to Children

Tues 7th
Jan 2025

Spring Term - Children
Return to School

From the Co-Headteachers

DIARY DATES to remember



NURSERY Helay M

CLASS 1 Elijah L

CLASS 2 Miles V

CLASS 3 Rozie M

CLASS 4 Anna C-J

CLASS 5 Kayden C M

CLASS 6 Freddie F

CLASS 7 Otis A

CLASS 8 Jorge P J

CLASS 9 Sol P L

CLASS 10 Joseph N

CLASS 11 Finn G

CLASS 13 Jasmine Q G

CLASS 13 Liam Q

CLASS 14 Jacob O-G

CLASS %

8 100

11 100

10 99.5

12 99.5

3 98.9

5 98.9

4 98.8

9 98.7

6 97.7

N 96.5

1 96.2

7 95.8

2 95.6

14 94.7

13 90.7

Child of the Week For the Week ending 
29TH November  2024

ATTENDANCE
MON 2ND dEC - fRI 6TH dEC 2024

Congratulations to Classes 8 & 11 on their
100% attendance.  Whole school average 97.4%



We are looking for volunteers to assist
with classroom activities and special
events. If you’re interested in helping out,
please let me know. Your involvement is
greatly appreciated!

If you have any concerns regarding the welfare and safety of any child at Corpus Christi School,
please do not hesitate to contact one of our Safeguarding Officers. Any issue will be dealt with in

the strictest confidence. 
 Mrs J Connery, Mr R Coyle, Mrs K Smart, Mrs S Cole or Ms S Ruiz 

We are delighted to announce that
Corpus Christi School has been

selected to be a partner in Lambeth's
Mental Health Support Team. This will

mean that we can access early
intervention for families who may need

support. If you would like to find out
more, please contact Mrs Smart or
come along to the Parent Wellbeing

Working Party Meeting (all are
welcome) on 13.12.24 at 2:30 pm.

The Junior children are busy completing
their wellbeing surveys which should
build towards our Wellbeing Award

evidence bank. Infant parents please
look out for the link to the homework

survey and the supporting explanation
of how to compete it in the email from

your child's class teacher this week.

Smartphones

You may interested to see the latest wellbeing flyer above from The National College about
mental health apps on smart phones and how safe they really are. Also, you may want to watch:

Swiped- The School that Banned Smartphones on Channel 4 next Weds Dec 11 at 8pm. It is
hosted by Emma and Matt Willis, they run a 21 day experiment with medical experts including Dr

Chatterjee, about what happens when you take phones away for 21 days from a group of Y8
children.

As always if you have any concerns about your child's or your family's wellbeing, please contact
Mrs Smart, our senior mental health lead, ksmart@corpus-christi.org.uk if you would like any

further information or a chat. Or come along to our wellbeing Wednesday open mornings 9:00 -
10:30am.

Wellbeing News



2.Important Reminders

Please pack a healthy snack and a water
bottle for your child each day. This helps
keep them energized and hydrated
throughout their busy day.

We are looking for volunteers to assist
with classroom activities and special
events. If you’re interested in helping out,
please let me know. Your involvement is
greatly appreciated!

PARENTS’ ZONE

If you have any concerns regarding the welfare and safety of any child at Corpus Christi School,
please do not hesitate to contact one of our Safeguarding Officers. Any issue will be dealt with in

the strictest confidence. 
 Mrs J Connery, Mr R Coyle, Mrs K Smart, Mrs S Cole or Ms S Ruiz 

Primary School Application for September 2025

You can now apply online for your child’s Reception place in Primary School for the term
September 2025.
If you are a resident in Lambeth please follow this link to complete the e-admission online
form. If you live outside the borough, please contact your local council.
The e-admission must be completed by WEDNESDAY 15th JANUARY 2025.

Nutcracker 

The Du Boisson Dance Foundation proudly presents The Nutcracker with students from West
London School of Dance and London Vocational Ballet School and an ex pupil from Corpus Christi
School this Sunday 8th December.
This year celebrates 29 years of presenting The Nutcracker across theatres in London.

Be transported to Christmas Eve and join Clara, the Nutcracker and friends as they celebrate this
festive season danced to Tchaikovsky’s sumptuous score. Choreographed by Anna du Boisson
and hailed as one of the best productions in London, with tickets starting at £25, Book now by
clicking here.

First Strings Experience

This week Year 1 children performed a superb
concert to showcase their learning with the
Royal Academy of Music teachers.  Many
thanks to all the parents who were able to
attend this musical extravaganza.

https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions-and-appeals/primary-school-admissions/apply-primary-school-place-2024-25
https://shaw-theatre.com/whats-on/the-nutcracker
https://shaw-theatre.com/whats-on/the-nutcracker


We welcome parents, friends and family to join in the festivities tomorrow. Music, mulled
wine, mince pies, cakes, Fr Christmas, lots of activities for children, bargains to be had,
tombola's, fantastic raffle, friendly faces and much more!

Thank you to all parents who have, over the past few months, helped prepare, make, bake
and provide goodies for our Christmas Fair.  For all the amazing raffle prizes, many of them
donated by our families and friends.

Raffle tickets
Thank you to everyone who have bought and returned raffle tickets. More will be available
at the fair. Please do try your luck and hopefully win one or some of our amazing prizes. 

Cakes & Home Produce
Please bring your home-made treats, cakes and biscuits to the stall tomorrow morning.

We are all looking forward to our wonderful Christmas Fair tomorrow Saturday
7th December. Our Parents’ Association have been working hard to ensure the

fair is a success and will raise much needed funds for the school and your
children. If you have bought tokens to spend at the fair, these can be collected
from the school office before the day of the fair to beat the queues at the door.

Santa Grotto tickets are also ready to collect.

Christmas Fair Saturday 7th December 12 noon - 4pmChristmas Fair Saturday 7th December 12 noon - 4pmChristmas Fair Saturday 7th December 12 noon - 4pm

The Elf’s were very busy today, sorting toys,
books and cuddly toys getting them ready for
the Toy Stall.  Parents were also busy
decorating lollies for your children to buy.



PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION

International Food Hall

The International Foods are served in the Church Hall and there will be a wonderful
array of different dishes, savoury and sweet, from around the world. No need to
have lunch before coming to the fair, pop along to the hall and enjoy the company of
friends and family over a lovely cooked lunch. Mulled wine, Irish Coffees, soft drinks
will also be available.

Thank you to the PA helpers for promoting the International Food Hall this year and
they have received a great response from volunteers to set up the hall, cook, serve
and help clearing up at the end.  

There is no parking allowed in the Church Garden to unload any items.  Access to
the Church Hall is only through the gate behind the Church kitchen, this will be sign
posted, or through the school playground. Do not access via the hall doors within
the Church porch, thank you. 

There will also be a BBQ for you to enjoying.


